
 

 
Upcoming Events 
 
 
November 10, 7:00 pm 
Planning Commission 
City Hall 
 
 
November 11 
Veteran’s Day 
CLOSED 
 
 
November 17, 5:30 pm 
Council Work Session 
City Hall 
 
 
November 17, 7:00 pm 
City Council Meeting 
City Hall 
 
 
November 18, 6:00 pm 
CAFD  
Station 1 
 
 
November 24, 4:15 pm 
Library Board 
Cloquet Library 
 
 
November 26 
Thanksgiving 
CLOSED 
 
 
November 27 
CLOSED 

Week Ending November 6, 2015 

Brian Fritsinger 

1307 Cloquet Ave 

Cloquet MN 55720 

Ph: 218-879-3347 

Administration 

Personnel 

Well, it’s that time of year again!  That time when 

the world stops rotating so everyone (or what 

seems like everyone) heads to the woods to pursue 

the elusive Bambi.  For those headed out, please be 

safe and good luck.   For those staying home, enjoy 

the peace and quiet. 

Today was the deadline for applicants for the 

Assistant City Administrator position.  At the time of 

this writing, the City had received approximately 19 

applications. 

Health Insurance open enrollment 

It is open enrollment time for the AFSCME and non-

union health insurance plans.  The Summary of 

Benefits Coverage (SBC) and renewal documents are 

posted on the City website and will be mailed to 

each employee.  Enrollment will run through 

December 7, 2015 and paper copies will be handed 

out next week to staff. 

Board Vacancies 

We will tentatively hold interviews for the CAB 

vacancy on December 15th at the Council Work 

Session.  We still have a vacancy on the Shaw 

Memorial Library Foundation.  It also looks like 

there will be three vacancies on the Library Board in 

January. Barb Ross, Rex Laaksonen and Dave 

Johansen will all be stepping down.  I continue to 

ask for your help in reaching out to friends and 

neighbors in the community to fill these vacancies.   

CAFD 

Staff worked with representatives of the Fire District 

on changes to the legislative authority of the District 

that will clarify the District’s legal bonding authority.  

This will be presented to the Board at its meeting 

later this month.  The CAFD Board also met this 

week to discuss the options available relating to its 

building/facility needs. 

CAT 7 

The Cable Commission met this week and 

recognized Abby Mitchell for her logo submission 

being selected as the new logo for CAT-7.   

 

 

 

 

The Commission will now start building this new 

logo into its various documents, equipment and 

programming. 

2016-2020 CIP 

Staff has been working on refinements to the CIP 

this past week.  Since the preliminary adoption in 

September, there has been some juggling of 

projects as well as some adjustments of project 

costs.  These will go to the Council in December. 

Community Development 

Housing 

Staff met with Carlton County officials to discuss 

their interest in the development of a housing 

project adjacent to Aspen Arms. We also discussed 

some possible legislative actions being considered 

by the County as it relates to our CAP agency 

representation.  Additional meetings will be held in 

November. 

Planning 

Information about the rumored KwikTrip on 

Washington Avenue has been trickling in.  Staff has 

received a draft site plan and traffic study for the 

project but a formal application for site plan review 

and associated materials has not yet been received. 

Economic Development 

Staff  has spent a good part of the week  working 

with Friends of Animals and the County on possible 

relocation sites for FOA.  A developer is interested 

in acquiring their existing site.  The EDA is also 

discussing options. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Week Ending November 6, 2015 

 

Public Works/Parks 

Miscellaneous 

Hydro-Kleen has a crew in town cleaning and televising 

sanitary sewers around town in preparation for the  

sewer lining project awarded earlier this summer. 

 

MnDOT Projects/Funding Applications 

Staff worked with MnDOT to submit an application for 

funding assistance with the possible improvements   

necessary along Highway 33 extending the Frontage Road 

from the I-35/Hwy 33 intersection north to Gillette Road. 

Staff also has been working on a submittal related to 

possible trail/sidewalk and other improvements in the 

Pinehurst to Doddridge Avenue area of Highway 33. 

 

Rodeo 

The Public Works crew held their annual truck rodeo last 

week.  The winning team this season was Matt Peterson and 

Eric Saboe.  I’m still waiting to learn which of the crew 

caused the most damage to my mailbox! 

 

18th Street Closure 

In conjunction with an environmental cleanup related to 

Safety Kleen, 18th Street south of Washington Avenue was 

closed to through traffic this week.  Their contractor was 

removing contaminated soil in front of the Wear-A-Knit 

building at 1306 - 18th Street.  Hopefully everything went as 

planned. 

 

 

    

 

 

 

“Great things are not done by impulse, 

but by a series of small things brought 

together." 

-- Vincent van Gogh, Dutch artist  

OTHER INFORMATION ATTACHED 

 October Permit Report 

 Sanitary Sewer lining letter 

 City Prosecution letter 


























